
 

 
 
Presidential National Impaired Driving Prevention Month December 2018 

This Holiday Season, and All Year Long: Drive Sober or Get Pulled Over 
“NOW, THEREFORE, I, DONALD J. TRUMP, President of the United States of America, by virtue 
of the authority vested in me by the Constitution and the laws of the United States, do 
hereby proclaim December 2018 as National Impaired Driving Prevention Month.  I urge all 
Americans to make responsible decisions and take appropriate measures to prevent impaired 
driving.” 
 
The holidays are a time for friends, family, and co-workers to come together in celebration. 
Wherever you are—whether at an office party, a family member’s home, or out at the bar—it is 
essential that you make the lifesaving choice to drive sober when the party ends. To help 
spread the message about the dangers of drunk driving, Russell Township is partnering with 
the U.S. Department of Transportation’s National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 
(NHTSA) to get drunk drivers off the roads and help save lives. The national high-visibility 
enforcement campaign, Drive Sober or Get Pulled Over, runs from December 13-31, 2018. 
During this period, local law enforcement will show zero tolerance for drunk driving, as well as 
drugged driving, which is on the rise. Increased State and national messages about the dangers 
of driving impaired, coupled with enforcement and increased officers on the road, aim to 
drastically reduce drunk driving on our nation’s roadways. 
 
Party with a Plan 
First and foremost: Plan ahead. Be honest with yourself: You know whether you’ll attend a 
party. If you plan to drink, plan for a sober driver to take you home. Is it your turn to be the 
designated driver? Take that role seriously—your friends are relying on you. Remember that it 
is never okay to drink and drive. Even if you’ve had only one alcoholic beverage, designate a 
sober driver or plan to use public transportation or a ride service to get home safely. 


